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:HEN'S CWB REPORT - 1974 

OFFICERS: 
Chairman: Charles Dadaian 
Rec. Secretary: Arthur Otchy 

NUMBER of Meetings: 9 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE PAST YEAR~ 
New Year's Eve Celebration 
Cadillac Raffle 
Memorial Day Picnic 

TREASURER'S REPORT: 

Balance Jan. 1, 1974 

Sources of Income: Gross 

New Year's Eve 
Cadillac Raffle 
Memorial Day Picnic 
September Picnic 
Monte Carlo Night 

$ 2,850.50 
10,900.67 

5,085.04 
3,936.51 
2,858.20 

$25,630.92 

Transferred to Parish 
Bowling Surplus 

Men's Club Contribution 

Vice Chairman: Richard Keurajian 
Treasurer: Arman Ajamian 

NUMBER of Members: Apx. 30 

Bowling Banquet 
September Picnic 
Monte Carlo Night 

$ 

Net 

980.08 
5,037.51 
2,198.16 
1,484.80 

848.64 

$10,549.19 

$10,500.00 
500.00 

$11,000.00 

$ 609.10 

11,158.29 

10,500.00 

--------
$ 658.29 

Expenses Advanced '75 Cadillac Raffle 161.96 

---------
Balance in Checking Account 12/31/74 $ 496.33 

The Men's Club of st. Thomas is happy to report we were able to 
donate $11,000 to St. Thomas in 1974 as compared to $10,000 in 1973. 
Also, the fact that we have not had too many members at our regular 
meetings, it has been most gratifying to see our men come out when 
really needed. We trust that the new officers will continue in the 
same vein, and try to improve our membership goals. 

-17-


